
 
CHURCH FABRIC REPORT 2021-2022 
 
The yearly lightning conductor test was carried out. 
 
I must mention the cleaners who come into the church regularly and give the whole place a good 
dust, clean and polish. “Thank you” The Church is always beautifully clean on Sunday morning! 
You all work so hard keeping everything so clean and sparkly. 
 
The PAT test that is completed every year on electrical items in the church hasn’t been completed 
at the time of writing this report. 
 
All the restoration building work has been completed. John Bailey our Architect has signed the 
whole project off as completed. Rather than write everything up on this report on what work and 
restoration was completed I will leave a separate report on the notice board at the back of the 
church. 
 
We had a few problems with our heating over the winter and Christmas. I found a super chap from 
Simes Heating based in Knaphill Woking. He came out the first time to restart the boiler. The 
second time was a Sunday morning when there was no heating at all and then he and a 
specialised chap had to come back out just before Christmas to completely fix it. Out of all these 
call outs he only charged one fee and that was for his colleague.  
 
Stephen has said that the boiler will need replacing very soon. A couple of the fan heaters were 
not working either and apart from one he has managed to fix them too. 
 
We are still looking for some new Welcomers. Sally has kindly said she will do the first Sundays on 
the month and Bill and myself between us cover the others. I have had a couple of enquiries so I 
will keep you updated.  Linda kindly has a request in the green sheet each week seeking new 
Welcomers. 
 
We have Eleven lovely ladies on the coffee rota, which is amazing, I think that’s the most we have 
ever had?  The warmer weather is on its way so we will be able to sit outside again very soon. 
(Though it’s very chilly out there while writing this.) Thank you ladies for doing a great job serving 
the coffee. 
 
I know there are a few lights out in the church which will be dealt with when we have a new 
electrician.  
 
Rachel Wilkinson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


